
` 

 

 

Dear parents/students/alumni, 

Welcome back!  I hope you all had a wonderful, 

restful break and are ready for the adventures that a 

new school year promises. 

Our graduating class of 2017 certainly did 

themselves proud with fantastic A level results.  31% 

of all grades were either A* or A, well up on 

previous years and well ahead of the UK average.  At 

iGCSE, our students also did extremely well with 

97% of students achieving their targets in both 

mathematics and English Language.  The English 

department deserves a special mention with 14 A* 

grades at iGCSE.  Congratulations to all those 

students who worked so hard to achieve their 

potential last year.  We shall be publishing more 

highlights of last year in the national press. 

Last night's meet the teacher evening was very well 

attended.  Thank you to all the parents for 

supporting the event.  We hope you managed to put 

a face to a name and establish a useful link. 

The School is now entering its 60th 'Diamond' Year 

and we hope that you will be able to join in the 

celebrations and possibly help the PTA this year.  We 

have some big plans for the year and a working 

group has been set up by Mrs Samanyika to make 

these plans a reality. 

Over the next few weeks look out for a new school 

bus, another new minibus and phase 1 of our solar 

installation which will provide 10kW of continuous 

power during the day and battery back-up. 

The PE department are also seeking quotes for a 

new floor of the gym.  If funding can be agreed, this 

should be competed in the December holiday. 

Everyone has so much to look forward to in this our 

Diamond Anniversary Year and I sincerely hope you 

will all be here with us along the journey.  Have a 

great year! 

Kieron Smith, Head Teacher 

 

Calendar Dates   

September 
20th  (1800) Y12/13 Target setting & Higher  

  Education information Evening  

21st (1800) Duke of Edinburgh Meeting 

22nd - 23rd Geography Future Stars trip  

  (Chikala Hill) 

26th (1800) Go4Schools Info Evening 

29th - 30th Bronze D of E Practice at Michiru 

29th - 1st Oct PE Fixture - Kamuzu Academy 

 

 

 
 

Duke Of Edinburgh 
 

Hello! My name is Mr Wagner and my wife and I will 

be running the Duke of Edinburgh Award scheme at 

SAINTS. We are looking forward to working with the 

students and parents in the Bronze, Silver and Gold 

sections and getting to know your children outside 

the classroom. 

We are, of course, both new to SAINTS so there will 

be some “settling in” time needed but in the 

meantime can I draw your attention to the following 

dates: 

On Thursday 21st September at 6pm there will be a 

“meet me” evening so I can introduce myself and 

talk through some of the key information for 

students and parents. This is mainly aimed at the 

Bronze group and any direct entry Silver but anyone 

is welcome. It shouldn’t last more than 1 Hour! 

The Bronze Practise expedition is on Friday 29th and 

Saturday 30th of September at Michiru. Students 

will need all their camping and hiking kit for this – 

more information will come through clubs and the 

meeting above. 

The Silver Practise will be on the 3rd-5th November 

at Zomba (not the same as last year’s Bronze!). 

The Gold Practise will be combined with the Y12 

Mulanje trip on the 27th – 29th of October. 

I look forward to meeting some of you on the 21st. In 

the meantime please contact me 
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(mwagner@saints.mw) with any questions, or send 

your son/daughter to find me (this is preferable, so I 

can start getting to know names and faces!) 

 

 

Language Update 
 
 

Dear parents, 

I am writing to let you know that it will be possible 

for your child to take an additional qualification 

(IGCSE or A Level) in a language that they speak at 

home or that they have been previously schooled 

in [this is NOT a languages club for monolingual 

English speakers]. 

For example, we have several year 7 pupils who are 

fluent in French and I would encourage them to take 

their IGCSE (Second language) in French this year 

(Term 3, 2018). 

Similarly, I know that we have students who speak 

Greek, Portuguese, Arabic, Gujarati, Chinese, Italian, 

Urdu, Dutch and many other languages – they are 

also very welcome to consider gaining a qualification 

in that language. It can be a very useful ‘extra string 

to their bow’ in the future. 

If you are interested in this option, please contact 

me by email with the details. If your son or daughter 

takes up this option, it will be COMPULSORY for 

them to attend my ‘Additional Languages’ club every 

Monday 2.30 – 3.30 in ICT3. This will mean that I can 

coach them in their language skills, train them in 

readiness for the four skills examined and monitor 

the learning they are doing outside lesson time. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this email. Do 

let me know if this is of interest to your family, 

Claire-Lise Harrison 

Head of Modern Languages 

charrison@saints.mw 

 

On Thursday 28th September, we are hosting a 

performance of Malawian Traditional Dances, given 

by Dikamawoko Arts. The performance will feature a 

wide selection of dances, including Gule Wamkulu 

and Malipenga, as well as fire-eating and great 

traditional drumming. 

The same company came to St Andrew's 3 years 

ago, and gave an exciting and memorable show. 

Don't miss out this time! Tickets are available from 

the school office. See the attached poster for more 

details. 

Thanks 

Drama Department 

 

Year 10 residential – July 2017 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƴŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ŜƴŘŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ǘŜǊƳ ƻƴ ŀ ƘƛƎƘ 

with the first ever SAIntS Year 10 residential just 

before school closed for the long holiday. 

Unfortunately it took place too late for this write-up 

to make the final newslŜǘǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǎƻ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ 

Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ WǳƭȅΧ 

The whole year group loaded into buses after Sports 

Day and set off for Zomba Scout Camp (near 

Domasi). The facilities there are perfect for 

accommodating large groups of young people. Some 

were even lucky enough to travel up on the team 

coach of the Malawi Flames! 

Meanwhile, the Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award 

expedition group took a slightly different route to 

the other side of Zomba mountain, hoping to reach 

their pals the next day having completed a self-led 

hike across the plateau… But would they make it?! 

mailto:mwagner@saints.mw
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Camping was in big group tents with all meals 

cooked communally around the campfire – with 

spectacular views from our mountainside site down 

to Lake Chilwa and starlit 

skies at night. 

 The next day, after hot 

tea and cold showers, 

students participated in a 

variety of outdoor 

learning workshops 

designed to apply skills – 

and maybe acquire new 

ones – outside of the 

classroom context:  

¶ building a website for the Malawi Scouts 
with Mr Muleme;  

¶ a huge art collage captured with time-lapse 
photography with Mr O’Donnell and Ms 
Butler;  

¶ painting the nursery school at Domasi 
Mission with colourful murals with Mrs 
Samanyika;  

¶ a project with Mr Colliver to create a tourist 
map for the spectacular Chikali Pillars to 
encourage new visitors.  

An incredible amount was achieved in just one day. 

 

And the Duke of Edinburgh groups survived! In they 

came in the late afternoon; exhausted, bedraggled, 

delighted! 

 

Last night at camp was spent with another 

communal meal, presentations from all the groups 

about their accomplishments that day and a huge 

bonfire expertly constructed by Mr Colliver.  

 

 

Clouds come in all shapes and sizes and some are 

truly bizarre and fascinating.  I think we have all 

seen a cloud that seemed to look like something 

familiar.  Perhaps one shaped like a face, or with an 

unusual shape or colour.    

 



This year the Geography Department will be running 

a competition for the best photographed cloud. All 

you need to do is submit your photo to your 

geography teacher with a short note about it 

outlining where and when you saw it and what was 

special about it.  The closing date for entries will be 

Friday 1st June 2018 so you have all year to do this – 

get snapping! 

 

 

BOARDING COLUMN 
 

WELCOME  HOME! 
 
On behalf of the Boarding Staff Team, it is a pleasure 
to welcome the boarders back to the Boarding 
House at SAIntS.  
 
My name is Mr Prudhomme. I am the new Head of 
Boarding. Originating from France, I have been 
immersed in International education for over 20 
years, with a solid experience of creating, 
developing and leading Boarding structures in 
various contexts (Switzerland, Nigeria, South Africa, 
Kenya, China). I also have a Modern Languages 
Teacher background, which is an added advantage 
for supporting the boarding students in their 
academic programme. 
  
At SAIntS we run a small, but vibrant Boarding 
Community, which provides a friendly and nurturing 
environment for students. We encourage supportive 
and familial relationships between staff and 
students; "A Home away from Home" and aim to 

encourage autonomy and develop sound decision 
making and peer relationships between all age 
groups. We operate during term time and 
encourage all students to return to spend time with 
their families during school breaks. We have found 
that relationships between school and parents are 
essential enablers of a productive boarding 
experience and are trying to encourage a more 
active dialogue with the parents of students who 
board. We welcome your input and support. 
 

     
Currently housing around 100 students in separate 
male and female boarding hostels, accommodation 
comprises bedrooms for all students in years 8 and 
upwards, and subdivided dormitory space for 
students in year 7. 
For a Boarder, the school day  has the added 
structure of set meal times, supervised prep times, 
and times for relaxation.  
Senior Boarders take an active role in supporting 
juniors and ensuring the smooth running of things 
within their hostel and we actively encourage the 
"Hands-on" involvement of students. We are proud 

of the Boarding community and in particular of the 
contribution that Boarders make to the life of the 
school. They are at the heart of every school sports 
team, music and drama production, and you will find 
them getting involved in all aspects of school life. 
We have some phenomenally gifted young men and 
women in our care and endeavour to support and 
encourage them in all areas of their education.  
 
Pastoral care 
 
There are 10 Boarding parents and 4 House parents 
equally divided between the 2 hostels. The majority 
of them are teachers with considerable experience 
of working with and supporting young people.  
Each Year Group have a specific Boarding Tutor who 
takes additional responsibility for them, like a 
Boarding-based Form tutor, liaising with parents as 
required, attending and supporting students at 
Parents’ evening, helping with monitoring and target 
setting and working with other school staff to 
manage any behavioural issues.  
The Head of Boarding is available daily to help sort 
out issues and deal with any disputes within the 
hostel. Any issues in terms of Pastoral care or 
concern should be raised with them in the first 
instance and may subsequently be cascaded through 
the Deputy Head or Head Teacher if they cannot be 
dealt with.  
 
The school employs a nurse who is on hand daily to 
attend any minor injury or illness. The clinic keeps a 
stock of basic medicines and supplements. However 
all students need to have private health insurance, 
and if a student is found to be seriously ill, or suffers 
an injury they will be taken to Mwaiwathu or SDA 
for treatment.  
 



In order to facilitate communication we have 
activated Boarding hotlines. The Boys and Girls 
special lines will put you directly in contact with  the 
Boarding Supervisor.  

       
Boarding General Enquiries: 
+265 88 072 0897 
Boarding Boys Hostel:    
+265 88 859 1581 
Boarding Girls Hostel:    
+265 88 859 1571 
 
With all good wishes, 
 
Mr Prudhomme 
Head of Boarding 
pprudhomme@saints.mw 

 
 
 

 

 

 

LEARN CHINESE  - DOUBLE YOUR 

WORLD 

 

You are welcome to join us! 

 

CONFUCIUS 

Foreword 

 As China’s economy and exchanges with the world 

have seen rapid growth, there has also been a sharp 

increase in the world’s demands for Chinese 

learning. Benefiting from the UK, France, Germany 

and Spain’s experience in promoting their national 

languages, China began its own exploration to 

promote Chinese language and culture in foreign 

countries in 2004: these were given the name the 

Confucius Institute. 

 Confucius Institutes/Classrooms adopt flexible 

teaching patterns and adapt to suit local conditions 

when teaching Chinese language and promoting 

culture in foreign primary schools, secondary 

schools, universities, communities and enterprises. 

 Until now, there are more than 511 Confucius 

Institutes and 1073 Confucius Classrooms in 140 

countries and regions in the world to meet the 

growing needs of Chinese language learners. 

According to the statistics, there are close to two 

hundred million people learning Chinese around the 

world compared to forty million Chinese language 

learners in 2004. Furthermore, there are over 60 

countries having adopted Chinese within their 

national educational system and more countries and 

regions are joining the list. 

 

HOW ARE YOU? 

mailto:pprudhomme@saints.mw


The Confucius Institute at University of Malawi 

1. What is the Confucius Institute at University of 
Malawi (CI UNIMA)? 
Usually, the Confucius Institute is established 

under the universities or research institutes in 

foreign countries like the educational 

institutions. The CI UNIMA is such an institution 

which operates under University of Malawi 

according to the Agreement between the CI 

Headquarters of China and University of Malawi. 

The CI Headquarters authorized and appointed 

University of International Business and 

Economics in China to construct the Confucius 

Institute with University of Malawi in 2013. The 

purpose of CI UNIMA is to strengthen 

educational cooperation between China and 

Malawi, support and promote the development 

of Chinese language education, and increase 

mutual understanding and friendship among 

people in China and in Malawi. The CI UNIMA 

currently locates its headquarters in Kamuzu 

College of Nursing in Lilongwe, Zomba and 

Mzuzu(which will be established very soon) as 

its regional teaching Centers. Presently, there 

are about 14 Chinese language lecturers with 12 

teachers and 2 volunteers. And there will be 

more CI teachers and volunteers both from 

China and Malawi joining us to meet the 

increasing demand for Chinese language 

learning and cultural exchange. 

2. What can the CI at UNIMA offer? 
To begin with, we promote Chinese language 

teaching in Malawi catering to learners of 

different levels. We have qualified teachers from 

China, who have gone through the strict 

selection and training process of the CI 

Headquarters in China. We are fluent in English, 

good at Chinese language teaching, music, 

painting, dance, etc. Plus, we are dedicated to 

education. Secondly, we provide a series of 

cultural exchanges programs, such as functions, 

lectures, exhibitions. Thirdly, we organize and 

administer Chinese Language Proficiency test 

(HSK and YCT) which applies to learners 

throughout the world. Last but also important, 

we help people in Malawi with Chinese language 

learning and testing consultation, scholarship 

application, consultation on study in China, etc. 

 

 

DUMPLINGS 

 

CI Scholarships 

Category of Scholarship and Eligibility Criteria: 

1. Scholarship for Students Master’s Degree in 
teaching Chinese to Speakers of Other 
Languages(MTCSOL) 

2. Scholarship for Students of One-Academic-
Yeae+MTCSOL 

3. Scholarship for Students of Bachelor’s 
Degree in Teaching Chinese to Speakers of 
Other Languages(BTCSOL) 

4. Scholarship for One-Academic-Year Students 
5. Scholarship for One-Semester Students 
6. Scholarship for Four-Weeks Students 
 
Applicants shall be non-Chinese citizen in good 
health, aged between 16 and 35(Chinese 
language teachers in post shall be aged bellow 
45, and applicants for BTCSOL scholarship 
should be aged below 20). 
 
Scholarship Coverage and Criteria 
 
Scholarship winners are exempted from tuition, 
accommodation fees on campus, and are 
provided with monthly living allowance, and 
comprehensive insurance for foreign students 
studying in China. 

A.RMB2,500 for Bachelor’s degree 

students, One-academic-Year Students and One-

Semester students 

B.RMB3,000 for Master’s Degree Students 

Recruitment Procedure 

Applicants can log on the Confucius 

Institute Scholarship website at 

http://cis.chinezse.cn, set up an individual 

account, read information and introduction of 

host institute and majors, complete and submit 

the Confucius Institute Application Form online. 

http://cis.chinezse.cn/


The Confucius Institute at Saint Andrew’s 

International High School 

In the following years, we will set up a 

Chinese language club and develop some 

courses to provide Chinese language teaching 

and chances to learn more about China. 

Mr Chingfei, Chinese Teacher, SAIntS 

 

TAIJI QUAN 

 

Raising the Issue of Hair 

Most student have returned this year looking 

fantastic, particularly those sporting the blazers.  

However, a very small number of students are 

wearing multi-coloured hair designs.  Please may we 

bring to attention one of the expectations as printed 

in the school planner: 

“ 17. Extreme hairstyles are not permitted.  Natural 

colouring is allowed: however, it must blend in 

with a student’s authentic hair colour.  Natural 

colouring does not include: purple, bright red, 

bright orange, blue etc.” 

Thank you in advance for supporting the School in 

this matter. 

 

 

 


